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Quarterly Meeting
Sunflower Chapter, Back Country Horsemen of America-Kansas
June 2, 2018, 2:30pm
Blackhawk Horse Camp, Pomona Lake
Attendance: Diana Skinner, Susan & Ken Johnson, Cheryl & Jim Thomas, Rosie Sweeten, Jennifer Carnahan, Debbie Holloway, Viola Raschke, Cheryl Cailteux, Catherine Crites, Teresa Tucker, Terri Neill, Jada Johnson
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting brought to order at 2:30pm by Diana Skinner and held in conjunction with a trail ride in honor of the 50th Anniversary of National Trails Day at Pomona Lake. 
Minutes from April 14 meeting approved as read.
Treasurer’s Report: 	Beginning balance	$1,370.50
			Less expenses		      - 63.62 (checks, ledger, stamps)
			Ending balance	$1,306.88
Old Business: Successful work day held at Pomona, April 22. Additional work days will be scheduled in the fall.
New Business: Diana distributed the BCHA-Kansas brochure and reviewed benefits and liability insurance. She also reviewed the income potential from the Dillon’s Reward Card. 
The Sunflower chapter of BCHA-Kansas has an opportunity to purchase panels at cost from Ernie Rodina following the Purina Dream Ride in September. Sunflower funds will purchase panels for some permanent pens at Clinton. Panels will also be purchased that can be loaned to other lake benefit rides for temporary pens.
Diana showed the new Sunflower banner. Cost was $82. Additional banners will be purchased for use at other lakes in the Sunflower region.
Diana reviewed the Tri-Trail Benefit being hosted by Salt Creek Ranch in October. Teams of biker/hiker/rider will compete on a portion of the Flint Hills Nature Trail with proceeds going to BCHA-Kansas. Information is available on the bchkansas.com website and on Facebook.
Cheryl reported on the BCHA grant that funded the purchase of 50 additional trail courtesy signs. The first 50 have been distributed across the state for trailheads at multiuse trails. Some of the new signs are being posted at Pomona and Eisenhower State Park.
The next meeting of the Sunflower Chapter will be Friday evening, August 31, at the Perry State Park Benefit Ride.
Meeting adjourned at 2:55pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl Thomas, Sunflower Chapter Secretary
